
          

No. 2022-16  30/10/2021  

       OFFICE HOLDERS 2021-22 
President Jenny Robertson 
Secretary Ken Hunt 
Treasurer Graeme Ryan 
 
DIRECTORS 
Club Admin Helen Tattersall 
Members & PI Kelvin Winnie 
Service  Denise Brown 
Youth  Gail Kelly 
Foundation Graeme Muir 
Artex  Bryan Matthews  

MEETINGS 
Weekly: 
Taradale Town Hall 
Wednesday 6.00pm 
Fellowship  5.30pm 
Firesides: 
First Wednesday of month 
Directors: 
Second Wednesday of Month 
Apologies to: 
GR.apologies@gmail.com 
(before 8.00am on Wednesday) 

UPCOMING EVENTS 
31 October – Club BBQ at the Cheyne   

Estate 
28 November – Walk-a-thon at 

Anderson Park 
12 December – Christmas lunch at the 

Mission Estate 
 
Leave of Absences: 
Frank Heuser – to 17 Nov 
Barry Keating – to 31 Dec 
Ian McKelvie – Ongoing 
Mort Nikolaison – Ongoing 

Meeting 27 October 2021  

President Jenny opened what became an extraordinary meeting from two perspectives; the awarding of a 

Paul Harris Fellowship to Cindy Morgan and a both interesting and challenging presentation from Adrian 

Gregory.  Other guests included DG Ross Pinkham, past DG Grant Spackman, Robin Fabish (Principal, 

Tamatea High School), Ken Haines (Stortford Lodge Rotary Club), Claire Connor (Taradale Rotary Club), 

Kerry Giolbert (Suicide Prevention Coordinator HB) and lots of partners.  Jenny also welcomed Geoff and 

Alison Bennett back from their trip to Canada and Penny Park returning from leave of absence. 

Ian Holyoake again came to the rescue with the opening thought “Forgive your enemy, but never forget 

their name!”  

DUTY ROSTER (* denotes change from previous roster) 
Date November 3rd  November 10th  November 17th  November 24th  

Programme: 

Guest Speaker 
Firesides & Auction 

Night 

(RF C’tee) 

Artex Sponsors 

Dinner 

(Partners’ night) 

Elizabeth Wright 

Interplast 

(Partners welcome) 

Annual General 

Meeting (dinner 

after at Thai Lotus) 

Opening thought 

Top Table (introduce Speaker) 

Vote of Thanks 

Cashier 

Club Host & Closing Thought 

Three Minute Speaker 

Sergeant 

Robert Pearson 

 

 

Edwin Brown 

Bruce Martin 

Graeme Muir 

Brian Peploe 

 

 

 

Lynne Gibson 

Natalya Latyshuva 

Geoff Bibby 

TBA 

TBA 

Jinice Bautista-Lack 

Geoff Bennett 

TBA 

 

 

 

TBA 

Stewards Level 2 rules 

One per table 

Or as advised 

Level 2 rules 

One per table 

Or as advised 

Level 2 rules 

One per table 

Or as advised 

Level 2 rules 

One per table 

Or as advised 

NB IF you are unable to perform your duty YOU must arrange a substitute and notify President Jenny of the change 

MEADOWS MATTERS 
Weekly bulletin of Greenmeadows Rotary Club 

mailto:GR.apologies@gmail.com


Welfare – Mort remains in Auckland for tests and continuing treatment.  Mixed bag for Colin Clarke with a brain 
scan scheduled.  Jill Hanlen is progressing.  Don McKenzie had surgery on Wednesday.  Bob Morrison is grateful to 
visitors after his hip surgery and Brian Peploe is back home after a short stay in hospital. 

 

 

President Jenny, DG Ross, Cindy 
and husband Larry 

Paul Harris Fellow – Cindy Morgan.  District Governor Ross Pinkham presented a PHF community award to Cindy in 
recognition of over 30 years of service to the students of Tamatea High and her ongoing relationship with 
Greenmeadows Rotary through encouraging student participation in RYPEN, National Science School, Rotary 
National Science and Technology Forum etc.  Cindy has always put students first and is particularly skilled in 
identifying those with potential and providing them opportunities to succeed.  

 

Notices – Lists have been produced for the Christmas Cheer families with one family assigned to each committee.  
Each committee can decide how they fill the list – bring an item or two each week or do the lot at once.  Members 
were asked to become familiar with their family’s profile and consider gifts that would be suitable.  All of the 
families are genuinely needy; anything additional will be appreciated. 

Graeme Muir noted that 165 volunteer hours were provided by seven club members (and partners) at the Camp 
Kaitawa working bee weekend and reminded members that the summer working bee is scheduled for January 2nd 
to 7th. (Put it in your calendar now) 

Kelvin reminded members about the 28 November walk-a-thon and advised we need two Rotarians at a time to be 
walking from the start at 6:00 am until the finish at 6:00 pm.  A roster will be organised on a 30-minute rotation.  
There’ll be a marque, medical support if needed, water and a bbq for lunch and dinner.   

Gail advised that, due to Covid uncertainties, this year’s Science Summer School is cancelled. 

 

 

 

Past DG Grant Spackman and guest speaker (and Otaki 
Rotarian) Adrian Gregory 

 

 

 

Guest Speaker Adrian Gregory was introduced by past DG Grant Spackman.  Adrian immigrated with his wife Ann 
from the UK in 2012 to work as a consultant in the health sector.  They chose to reside in Otaki because of the 
lifestyle, climate and community.  Adrian is a past president of the Otaki Rotary Club and is currently Secretary to 
the 9940 District Board. 

Adrian chairs the Lifting the Lid Management Committee which is a collaboration across the four area clubs: Kāpiti, 
Waikanae, Ōtaki and Levin. ‘Lifting the Lid’ came out of local concern about a ‘cluster’ of youth suicides in the 
district and a group comprising representatives from the four clubs and the Principals of the colleges and kura in 
the area collaborated on developing a model based on one working in Australia.  The project’s purpose is to 



“provide funds for colleges and kura in the area so they can source additional or complementary interventions for 
students who are deemed to be at high risk of suicide, self-harm . . .” 

Importantly, ‘Lifting the Lid’ is a community-based project that is intended to complement existing, funded services 
for college-aged students, not to duplicate or supplant them. 

Needs are identified by the college/kura counsellor when they determine a student needs immediate support and 
who should provide that support.  The counsellor advises the Principal who applies for funding from the project 
(based on a maxium of eight sessions at $100 per session).  The management committee has oversight of the 
application process, the relationships with the colleges and kura, the progess and effectiveness of the project, and 
its dissemination.  At no stage does the committee know who the students are; it is advised only of their age, 
gender and ethnicity in the application.   

Initial funding was via a launch event with an auction and has subsequently been supported through a mixture of 
club donations, personal and business donations, philanthropic donations, gifts and district grants. 

In the 24 months the project has been operating, the project has approved 22 applications from six colleges on 
behalf of 20 students.  The number of sessions per student ranges from 2 to 8 and the price per session from $50 to 
$150.  There have been no reports of suicides by students/young people in the time the project has been running. 

The project has funds to support at least 22 more applications and has submitted requests for Ministry of Health 
funding and applied for a district grant to build the fund further. 

Oversight includes a six-monthly Zoom meeting with Principals and the committee is increasing its engagement 
with the two kura. The project is working alongside funded and NGO mental health providers and, as in the case of 
the presentation to Greenmeadows, is disseminating the project within District 9940, to other districts and profiling 
wider.  Building a sustainable fund is a priority. 

Adrian finished his presentation by challenging Greenmeadows to think seriously about participating in a local 
instance.  He outlined the next steps for us to consider including issues such as whether a trust would be a better 
vehicle for the project (but noting that his committee hadn’t pursued that option yet). 

 

DG Ross Pinkham provided a short summary of his year so far (including 19 Zoom meetings to district clubs 
courtesy of the COVID restrictions).  The district has 22 new members so far and he is very pleased with the support 
his Health and Wellbeing initiative is getting (and acknowledged our walk-a-thon).  Ross is looking forward to a 
strong Greenmeadows presence at the District Conference next May. 

 

And finally . . .  

 

Give Every Child a Future Raffle. All directors have raffle tickets for 
their committee members. If you sell all your tickets and would like 
more, please contact Gill on 021 148 5821 or email 
gills833@gmail.com to be waitlisted. 

 

 

 

 

28 November, 6:00 am to 6:00 pm – Walk-a-thon at Anderson Park. 
A roster will be organised on a 30 minute rotation.  There’ll be a 
marque, medical support if needed, water and a bbq for lunch and 
dinner. Bring friends and family, seek sponsors and/or donate a 
koha. 

 

 

 

12 December – Christmas lunch at the Mission Estate 



 

 

Alan White is coordinating this year's Rotary Christmas Pudding 
order.  Given the particular importance of fund raising in this Covid 
year, please order a few and give to your friends and family.  Better 
still, approach your other social and sports clubs and local 
businesses - see if they would like a few also.   

For every pudding sold the Club gets $5.00.   

Contact Alan 0274 302 702 

(And if you can print off and circulate the brochure on the 
following page, that would be great too) 

 

 

 

 

Searle Travel is one of our long-term ARTEX 
sponsors.  One of their latest travel flyers is attached 
but, wherever you might be going to in the current 
Covid environment, they’re always happy to help 
with your bookings, advise on things to see and do 
etc. 

 

 

Update from the Combined Napier RCs’ Environment Committee 

The Combined Napier Rotary Clubs’ Environment Committee has met twice, discussed several possibilities 
of future actions and have a couple of plans: 

• First of all the committee wanted to acknowledge all the amazing planting projects that Napier’s 
Rotary Clubs have achieved (and continue to work on). Well done! 

• Combined Club Beach Clean. Each club will receive a written proposal asking for their support. 
Hopefully to become an annual event, we’ll start off with one and see how that goes! Napier City 
Council has given their go ahead. We’re looking at early April 2022 (it can’t be during the summer 
months because of nesting shore birds. ‘Seaweek’ is the first week of March when there is a big public 
beach clean-up at Waitangi) so we wanted to have a gap between events. We were looking at the 
Westshore area – going north as far as we get but especially covering the beach (and the pathway) on 
the house free stretch where our plantings and shelters are. We would look to include Interact and 
Rotaract Clubs – and other students. Promotion would also include other community groups and the 
general public. Watch this space. 

• Combined Club Nature Walks. This fits DG Ross’ Health and Wellbeing theme! Every couple of months 
or so we thought we would offer an (informative!) combined club outing / walk to one of Hawke’s 
Bay’s special places. Starting with a ‘Meet the Godwits’ on Sunday November 28th at 2pm – meet at 
the carpark opposite the Westshore Beach Inn. Bring binoculars, sunhat, walking shoes etc. (guided by 
Lynne). To meet Covid regulations we will need a register – although we can’t be sure what the 
regulations will be at that time. Details to follow. 

• Rotaract. We are in contact with the EIT Rotaract Club and hope to keep them included. 

• (For Your Information) Soft plastics (plastic bags) can now be recycled. Always good to avoid the 
landfill! The soft plastics recycling bins are available at The Warehouse stores in Hastings and Napier 
South; Countdown stores in Hastings, Napier (Munroe Street) and Napier South (Carlyle); Pak n 
Save Tamatea with more locations expected to join the programme. 

From Lynne Anderson, RC Ahuriri – on behalf of the committee (Doug Knight, 
Garth Eyles. Edgar Burns, Mirriam van Maanen and Jacqui Matthews) 



 
  



 



 


